SECRETARY’S NOTES
PICKERINGTON LACROSSE ASSOCIATION MINUTES

February 12, 2012
ATTENDEES:

Missy Walton, Brian Walton, Tim Giardina, Lora Hunt, Ed Beemiller, Tom Peterson, Luann Todd, Laurie Hess, George Paulus (arrived later in the meeting, indicated in notes regarding votes, etc)
The meeting was called to order at 7:36pm at Romeos Pizza
Approval of prior minutes:



-Lora motioned to approve (with addition of Lora to minutes)


-Tom second the motion



-all yea’s

Public Input:  None
Presidents Report: Tim Giardina:

-Will try to hold meeting at 7:00 in the future

-The meeting with the Athletic Dept to discuss stadium/field usage did take place; we are waiting for a response.  Aprile not yet spoken to field maintenance crew.

Vice President Report: George Paulus:(Tim gave this report, George no yet present)
-North Boys:

- Diemand: contract offered and signed 9/8/11.  Is on 2/12 agenda

-  McClellan: contract offered 12/29/11, signed 1/24/12, status unknown 

    per report, however Lora stated he is on the 2/12 agenda


-North Girls:



-Deena:  contract offered 1/8/12, signed 1/12/12. Approved 1/31 mtg



-Reincheld: contract offered and signed 11/16/11. Per Lora on agenda for



  2/12


-Central Girls:



-Miller:  contract offered 1/24/12, signed 1/25/12. In process of board 



  Approval, per Lora, on 2/12 agenda



-Tom Peterson was board approved 1/31/12, however, will ask to be 



  Removed as he has no board certification done



-George Paulus: board approved 1/9/12.  Needs to fill out district



  Application.

-Central Boys:



-Campbell:  contract offered 9/12/11, signed 10/11/11.  Board 



  Approved 2/12



-McDonald:  contract offered 11/15/11, signed 12/13/11.  Board 



  Requirements not met, however, per Lora on 2/12 agenda.  Waiting



  For BMI and fingerprints to come back



-Erditz:  contract offered 11/15/11, signed 12/13/11.  Board Requirements



  Not met, however, per Lora on 2/12 agenda.  Waiting for BMI and



  Fingerprints to come back

-Still looking for asst girls coaches for Central.  There are 2 prospects at this time for both schools:
-Tim motioned to approve Hannah Smith McCarthy for an asst coaching     job for North Girls


-Ed second the motion


-all yeas (George was not present during this vote)
-A discussion regarding Central girls coaching situation took place.  A Parent has expressed interest (Shane Werner).  He has previously coached soccer.  No vote was taken, however, the group consensus was that our preference would be a non parent, however, would accept a parent as a coach.  It would be determined on a case by case basis.  No formal recommendation was made for anyone at this time.

-Other options we were pursuing and outcomes:



-Fetty:  declined due to graduate studies



-Gardner: declined due to work schedule



-Cook:  too undecided

-We still want to ensure that all coaches have US Lacrosse memberships. 
Treasurers Report: (Tim gave report in Pauls absence) 

-Our current balances $24,000 in savings and $2000 in checking

-$850 pd for tax exempt application, $400 pd for girls assoc. fees, $115 pd for

  US Lax girls certification, $90 for website, $350 for Rule 3 presale game cards


  $200 for coaches jackets.

Membership: (Tim for Paul )

-Paul and Missy processing registrations as they are received.

-Central boys had 2 players quit

-Financial Aid:


-Tim motioned that financial aid requests go through one person (Paul)




-we also discussed various formats to use to determine need



  
*motion was to use the school reduced lunch plan.  If a student 




  Receives reduced/free lunch then we say yes to a partial fee




  Reduction.  We would communicate that we expect additional 




  Volunteer efforts/fundraising from those individuals.





-we would be giving PARTIAL scholarships

-Laurie second



-All yeas

Publicity: Laurie Hess


-George Paulus in attendance from this point

-The website has been updated with sponsors to date.  Please notify Laurie as they are added



-DQ



-Rule 3



-Dave Slovinas company



-Mick Family Dental (need logo)



-adding Culp and Fee Corp


-a forms tab was developed (food night vouchers, health forms, registrations, etc)


-Coaches positions are listed: Lax Power: N Boys assts







        C Girls assts





            Lucky Lax:  C Girls assts






OSLA:  C Girls assts


-Suggested to add a “swap” on the website for folks to sell/exchange items

Fundraising:  Luann Todd


-1st booster meeting was held.  Went well and was well attended

-Rules were created for the 30 day raffle.  They were given in a handout

-asked for suggestions, changes, recommendations


-Discussed fee reduction proposal



-per Tim, as a non profit we can not raise funds to give back to an




  Individual for personal benefit.


-Tim indicated the wording was correct and PLA would still benefit from the raffles sold and individuals would have paid their fees

-Luann made a motion to accept the 30 day raffle with the fee reduction proposal that all players are required to sell 4 raffles.  The 5th and above will result in a $7.00 fee reduction with $2.50 donation to PLA and $.50 to produce the ticket.  Fees cannot be reduced more than the cost to participate.  Fee reductions will be returned after May 31, 2012 once ALL equipment and uniforms have been turned in.


-Laurie second the motion



-All yeas


-For the future our goal will be to hold 3 major fundraisers if possible, knowing that depending on our financial situation that can vary



-OSU concessions



-Meet the Team



-30 day raffle


-Regarding Meet the Team:  we need to invite the principals, AD’s and school board.  Laurie will email them.  PYAA also has a Facebook page, Luann will make a post inviting PYAA as well.


-OSU concessions for next year were discussed.

-we would like to finalize in March any proposal to allow volunteers to earn a portion of their registration fees  for working the OSU concessions

Equipment: Brian gave the report in Daves absence

-All pinnies ordered and should be in by 1st practices
-Supplemental uniforms for Central girls have been ordered.  
-Will be getting a 2nd set of goals for North


(LY bought from Detroit Lax and saved on shipping by 


Picking up directly from supplier at OSU)

-Helmets:  we will not be opening any new helmets until all used have been

  Issued.  

Central Boys:  Brian Walton


-32 boys registered at this time.  Potentially 3 more planning to register.  Expect to reach 33-35 

-Central mandatory parent/athlete meeting is 2/13, drug testing 2/14 $20

North Boys:  Ed Beemiller

-3 additional registrations turned in tonight, current 36.  Possible a few more to register
-Ed still wants to meet with Coach Phillips (football)

North Girls: Lora Hunt


-North mandatory parent/athlete meeting is 3/5, drug testing 2/15.

 Central Girls:  Tom was at a goalie school, Brian gave his report

-turned in 1 additional registration
-on school website, the girls link needs updated.

Old Business: 

-video cameras for each team were suggested a while back



-the cost is still the issue



-we can ask Mike Hanood if we could purchase at Big Lots with 



  A discount.
New Business:  

-It was brought to our attention that the North Girls are required to show grades

  weekly from the PSAM or run.  Agreed that it could be suggested to each coach

  to do, coaches not required but a great tool to ensure eligibility.

-Bill Newland (lines the fields) is taking a new job.  We will need to find out who 

  will be lining the fields.  We were told they will let us know once they fill the 

  position.  We may want to hold a “class” with them to teach them how to line a

  lacrosse field.  Also, Vince Utterback told Lora to get our schedules to him and 

  he will talk to the maintenance crew.

-Paul suggested we purchase coolers on wheels for the girls concessions.  No vote

  necessary as it is part of Luanns fund raising budget/expenses.

-PLA Board Raffle Basket?

-PYAA is holding baseline concussion testing.  Brian will look in to this for high

  School

-Can 7/8th graders participate in high school conditioning?  Yes, they must have

  A current US Lax membership and is up to the coach if they allow them.

-Athletic trainers at games:  same procedure as last year, however, we should 

  reach out to Ortho Neuro to discuss.  Team Directors can follow up with 

  respective school trainers.
Next meeting will be March 11, 2012 7:00 pm at Romeos

Meeting adjourned 9:29pm   

-Luann motioned to adjourn


-Ed second the motion


-all yeas

